
Proposed Road Improvements
Milner Road area
South Wimbledon

www.merton.gov.uk

Dear Resident
Following the recent consultation in December 2013, 
the Council would like to inform you of its decision to 
proceed with the statutory consultation and to seek 
your views for certain alterations to parking restrictions 
and removal of the No-Entry and width restriction as 
shown on the plan overleaf.

These changes will compliment the introduction of 
the approved measures to include an entry treatment 
in Brisbane Road at its junction with Kingston Road 
whereby the road is raised with ramps to the same 
level as the footway similar to Pincott Road in Merton 
High Street; replacement of the gate with collapsible 
bollards and trees; removal of the No-Entry into Milner 
Road from Brisbane Road and its width restriction; and 
new trees accompanied by free standing planters.

What happens next
A statutory consultation is required to alter the 
parking places, yellow line restrictions, No-Entry and 
width restrictions. A Notice of the Council’s intentions 
to introduce these alterations will be published in 
the local newspaper and posted on lamp columns 
in the vicinity. Objections must relate only to the 
above aspects of the scheme that are subject to this 
statutory consultation.

Any representation must be put in writing to the Head 
of Street Scene and Waste, Merton Civic Centre, 
London Road, Morden, Surrey, SM4 5DX by no later 
than 7 February 2014, quoting reference ES/SGE/
homezonelite_swimbledon.

A copy of the Notices and plan identifying the area 
affected by the proposal can be inspected at Merton 
Link, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, 
Surrey during the Council’s working hours, Monday to 
Friday, between 9am and 5pm. 

All objections along with Officers’ comments and 
recommendations will be presented to the Cabinet 
Member for Environmental Sustainability and 
Regeneration. Please note that responses to any 
representations received will not be made until a 
final decision is made by the Cabinet Member. The 
Council is required to give weight to the nature and 
content of your representations and not necessarily 
the quantity. Your reasons are, therefore, important 
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to us. Once a decision is made you will be informed 
accordingly. 

If you have any comments or suggestions, please 
contact James Geeson on 020 8545 3054 or email 
trafficandhighways@merton.gov.uk. Alternatively, this 
information can be viewed on our website using the 
following link www.merton.gov.uk/homezonelite_
swimbledon. 
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